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Bonsai Society of Dallas 
 

 

                      Message from the President 

 

August has been no picnic for us here in Dallas.  If ever summer wanted to 

punish us for having a mild start then August has been that punishment.  For me 

August is always a busy month.  Family vacation followed by the beginning of 

the school year keeps me on my toes but also means a lack of time to care for 

my trees.  Add to that spending the entire month in the hospital with my father 

(who is finally on the mend) and now I'm even scared to look at my trees.  This 

is why it's always good to have a back-up plan for your trees.  Whether it's a 

water sprinkler system, a friend who can help with watering, or even tree sitting, 

always have a back-up plan for the unexpected!   

By the end of September I hope to see the temperatures switch back to our 

second spring.  Things should start to grow again and some of our sad looking 

trees might even sprout some new growth.  Of course that won't occur until the 

end of the month so in early September we'll have to be content with another 

excellent program provided by LSBF!   Peter Tea will be returning as the LSBF 

traveling artist.  He will be touring all of our Texas clubs with a stop in Dallas 

and Ft. Worth.  All members are invited to both demos which I'm sure will be 

both educational and entertaining. 

As our calendar year begins to wind down, keep in mind there are still plenty of 

things to do and think about.  The club auction is in October; plenty of time to 

save some cash to make some cool purchases.  Maybe you'd like to think about 

selling some of your bonsai trees and make a little cash, all while helping the 

club with our yearly fundraiser.  It is how we help pay for our guest artists and 

conventions so thanks in advance for participating. 

Do you see yourself as a person with vision and ideas to contribute to further 

advance our club?  Then remember that nominations for next year's Board of 

Directors will take place in November.  We will be looking to fill all of our 

board positions so please let us know if you're interested.  Your bonsai skills will 

also improve as you get closer to the ‘action’ of the club.  Please consider 

joining the board. 

Sylvia 
 

 

Monthly Member Newsletter September 2014 

 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

 Message from the President 

 March Program  

 Club Rio Vista Dig in Review 

 Upcoming Events 

 Events Elsewhere 

 March Bonsai – Tips and 

Advice 

 January Meeting in Review 

 LSBF Convention Update 

 

 
 

BSD BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Sylvia Smith, President  
slysmith@tx.rr.com 
 
Paul Muraida, Vice President, Program 
Chair 
anast1925@aol.com 
 
Chuck Talley, Treasurer 
chuck_talley@tandybrands.com 
 
Diane Lowe, Secretary 
diane_lowe@live.com 
 
Jerry Riley, Member Relations 
jafa625@gmail.com 
 
John Miller, President Emeritus 
bonsaimiller@aol.com 
 
Les Porter, Newsletter Editor 
lesliep@baylorheath.edu 
 

Mary Polk, Member at Large 
doggiedigs2@att.net 
 
Hiram Quinones, Member at Large 
hiramaquinones@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board of Directors 

Sylvia Smith, President  
slysmith@tx.rr.com 
 
Paul Muraida, Vice President, Program 
Chair 
anast1925@aol.com 
 
Diane Lowe, Secretary 
diane_lowe@live.com 
 
Jerry Riley, Treasurer and Membership 
Chair 
jafa625@gmail.com 
 
John Miller, President Emeritus 
bonsaimiller@aol.com 
 
Les Porter, Newsletter Editor 
lesliep@baylorhealth.edu 
 

Mary Polk, Member at Large 
doggiedigs2@att.net 
 
Howard Smith, LSBF Delegate 
bonsaismiths@tx.rr.com 
 
 
 

 
 

In This  Issue 

 Message from the 

President 

 September  Program 

 Upcoming Events 

 September Bonsai ï Tips 

and Advice  

 Auction Preview 

 August  Program in 

Review 

 Septemberôs To-Do List 

 Link of the Month 

 Beginnerôs Bulletin Board 

 

 

 

Peter Teaôs Schedule of Events 

Friday, September 5th   

6:00 PM ï Dinner at Dos Gringos (all invited) 
7:00 PM ï FWBS ï Ft. Worth Botanic Garden ï Demo/Raffle  

Saturday, September 6th 

9:00 AM ï North Haven Gardens ï Demo/Raffle 
Noon ï Lunch at Cindiôs (all invited) 
1:30 PM ï North Haven Gardens ï Workshop (full, no observation) 
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Care and Styling of Black Pine 

Guest Artist ð Peter Tea 

9:00 AM to Noon, September 6
th

        

North Haven Gardens  

We are delighted to have Peter 

Tea return to us this year as part 

of the LSBF Visiting Artist 

Program.  Peter studied under 

Boon Manakitivitpart then he 

was off to Japan in 2011 for 

even more intensive training as 

an apprentice for five years with 

Mr. Junichiro Tanaka at Aichi-

en Bonsai Nursery.  He did so 

well that two years into his apprenticeship he was released early. 

Since that time, Peter has been traveling extensively and setting up 

his business in the Bay Area of California.  His travels have taken 

him to bonsai clubs and exhibitions throughout the United States 

and Europe.    

His work with us on Saturday 

morning will be focused on the 

care and styling of a Japanese 

Black Pine (JBP), one of the 

most sought after materials for 

bonsai.  The development and 

refinement of JBP requires 

unique skills and an 

understanding of how they 

grow.  There is a ‘seasonality’ 

to their care and Peter will 

review that with us as he works to do an initial styling of a tree.  

JBP lend themselves well to both shohin and larger bonsai and are 

often seen in a variety of styles, from formal upright to cascade.  

Understanding how they 

grow and how to work to 

reduce the needle length is 

the key to their success as 

bonsai.  They do very well in 

our Texas climate so you will 

want to add at least one or 

two to your collection.   

You won’t want to miss this 

program and one lucky raffle 

winner will get to take Peter’s 

creation home!  Also please 

join us for lunch after the 

program with Peter.  ?   

September 20
th
  

Shohin Society of Texas 

Austin, TX 

September 13
th
 – 14

th
 

4
th
 US National Bonsai Exhibition 

Rochester, NY 

October 11
th
  

Houston Bonsai Society Fall Show 

Houston, TX 

October 11
th
 – 12

th 

Carolina Bonsai Expo 

Ashville, NC 

October 17
th
 – 19

th
 

Kathy Shaner Seminar 

Austin, TX 

October 18
th
 – 19

th
  

European Bonsai Show 

Saulieu, France 

October 30
th 

- November 2
nd

  

Bonsai Visions of the West ï 

Golden State Bonsai Federation 

Sacramento, CA 

November 1
st
 – 2

nd
  

Weigertôs 9
th
 Annual Open House 

Ft. Meyers, FL 

November 7
th
 – 9

th
  

Sakka Ten Autumn Trees 

Florence, Italy 

 

 

 

Events 

Elsewhere 

Upcoming 

Events 

Saturday, September 6
th
, 9 – Noon 

LSBF Guest Artist - Peter Tea 

Saturday, September 6
th
, 1:30 – 4:00 

BYOT Workshop - FULL 

Saturday, October 4
th
, 9 – Noon 

Annual Club Auction 

Saturday, November 1
st
, 9 – Noon 

Study Group with Bonsai Smiths 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://peterteabonsai.files.wordpress.com/2012/04/peter.jpg
http://peterteabonsai.files.wordpress.com/2013/03/shuzanbp.jpg
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September Bonsai 

Tips and Advice 

By John Miller  

 

I think plants are more attuned to the varying length 

of days than to temperature to set their life cycles--

dormancy, flowering, etc.  For example, the cedar 

elm sets buds in early August so they are ready to 

bloom with the first fall rain. In that way its seeds 

have the best chance to get a root down far enough 

to survive the next summer.   

It is probably not late enough for the bonsai to go 

into their pre-dormancy slow down period. If they 

are still growing, continue twig pruning and other 

summer care. If air layers have developed roots they 

may be separated and potted. 

In September and October there will still be some 

days with pretty hot temps.  So as the sun changes 

its angle make sure that the pots do not get too hot in 

the late afternoon sun.  Also watering now becomes 

harder.  As trees slow their growth they do not take 

as much water.  Neither will they transpire as much 

on the cooler days.  So check each one separately 

and water as often and only as much as the 

individual tree requires. 

Check the trees you still have wire on.  When the 

cooler days get here some trees will expand their 

branches and get wire cuts rather quickly.  You need 

to check them periodically over the winter also.  Cut 

the wire off.  You can easily break the branches 

trying to unwrap the wire and it is just not worth 

trying to save the wire.  Work from the outside end 

of the wire back so that you do not overlook a small 

piece of wire.  If you have trouble seeing each twist 

of the wire, don’t cut but instead unwrap (with care). 

If you need to reapply some wire take care to not 

follow the same path.   

Help your trees go into dormancy.  The general rule 

of thumb on fertilizers is to stop giving nitrogen 

early in September and fertilize with one that has a 

formulation like 0-10-10 or 0-0-10.  They will need 

less water as they quit active growth but on warm 

days trees with green foliage will still transpire and 

will have need of that water.  Most tropicals have a 

dormant season also but it is usually caused by dry  

conditions rather than cold.  These types need to be 

hardened also by cutting the fertilizer to halt active 

growth and give them lighter watering.  This will 

enable them to withstand the transfer to the 

greenhouse better. 

Fruiting bonsai spend a lot of energy growing fruit.  

They should not be allowed to fruit heavily each 

year.  They benefit from a light fertilization at this 

time.  Flowering bonsai need to receive the minor 

elements a good fertilizer, such as the Espoma - 

Tone fertilizers, includes in its mix for good color 

development. 

There is not too much to be done on deciduous trees 

at this time.  Bugs and other problems are usually 

not a matter of concern since the foliage will be 

dropping soon.  Evergreens and tropicals will still 

need to be watched for their insect problems, 

especially the spider mite which will be active into 

fall.  Use the organic spray formula to control them.  

If we should have a stretch of damp weather you 

should be watching for fungal problems, leaf spot, 

mildew, etc.  Treat fungal with potassium 

bicarbonate, (baking soda-sodium bicarbonate - will 

work about as well).  I would be okay with using a 

1% hydrogen peroxide solution at this time of the 

year for fungal control.  

The organic spray formula is one tablespoon each of 

liquid seaweed, fish emulsion, 5% apple cider 

vinegar, and molasses in one gallon of water.  Spray 

top and bottom of leaves and trunk thoroughly on a 

regular basis (7-10 days). 

Pruning and trimming can be done any time that 

there is not a lot of sap flowing but it is usually 

advisable to do it during dormancy.  Sap flow is 

indicated by the foliar activity of the plant like in the 

spring.  If your tree went into summer dormancy 

which sometimes occurs during hot weather then the 

cooler weather might result in a larger sap flow in 

late summer or early fall.  If your plant gets a flush 

of new growth it would be advisable to postpone 

large pruning cuts for a while.  Basically let you tree 

tell you when it is okay to operate. 

Tips of the leaves turning brown are indications of a 

water stress problem.  Look at the following areas as 

the potential cause: 

Continued on next page 
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September Bonsai (Conõd) 

a) Evaporation - too much sun, too windy  

b) Watering - gets too dry between waterings 

(staying too wet may cause root problems 

which thus prevent uptake of moisture). 

c) Heat - soil or pot gets too hot 

d) Water Quality  -  water too alkaline 

There is probably nothing you can do about the 

foliage this year.  Problems that occur earlier in the 

year could have been corrected by 

leaf pruning and growing new 

foliage.  If you have these 

problems, determine the cause and 

try to correct for next year. 

Two other things you can do now.  

You should prepare your winter 

quarters and you should study your 

evergreen trees to determine if you 

need to do any restyling later on 

this fall.  Bonsai in Texas should be a year around 

sport; you don’t need to cover them completely like 

up north. Try to put them where you can see 

some of them.  Just remember that they will still 

need to be watered and evergreens will need some 

sun.  A mulch over the pots on the ground will 

minimize temperature extremes. 

Check on the place you expect to winter your 

bonsai.  

(1) Make sure that it is clean.  Debris harbors insects 

and other plant pathogens.  A strong lime-sulfur 

spray can be used to disinfect the area as well as 

your growing area after the trees are removed. 

(2) Be sure that you will be able to 

check the water needs of the trees.   

(3) It should be somewhat protected 

from winds but should have some air 

movement to help prevent molds from 

developing.   

(4) Having it in a location where you 

can see the trees will allow you to enjoy 

the winter silhouette, i.e. the branch 

structure and twiginess, that is a great part of 

deciduous bonsai 

Preparation now is much better than waiting until 

our first cold snap is in the forecast. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ? 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tip of the Month 

 Watering Tip ï A Wick into the Pot 
 

If you have ever lost a tree to lack of water, you know how 
frustrating it is.  During the dog days of a typical North 
Texas summer it is frequently difficult to prevent smaller 
bonsai containers and slab plantings from drying out.  The 
usual solution is to water 2 - 4 times daily, either manually 
or with drip irrigation.  Another solution is to use wicks that 
by capillary action transfer water from a reservoir to the 
bonsai pot. The best material for this is nylon as it does not 
rot.  Heavy nylon boot laces are a good choice, as is panty 
hose.   
 
Carefully place the wick around the pot, easing it below the 
surface if possible.  Be sure to change the water every few 
days to keep mosquito larvae away.   
 

 

 
 

   

 
 
 

Organic Foliar Spray 

To one gallon of water add 

one tablespoon each of: 

 Fish Emulsion 

 Liquid Kelp 

 Molasses 

 Apple Cider Vinegar 
(5%)  
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August Program in Review 

Creating a Rock Planting 

Guest Artist ð Rodney Clemmons 

Our friend Rodney Clemmons did not disappoint, as we were all enthralled with the creation of a rock 

planting of dwarf  boxwoods in only a few hours.  It began with the selection of just the right rock and 

Rodney was off and running.  He selected the surface position, created the anchors, mixed the appropriate 

planting medium (aptly referred to as ‘muck’), prepped, pruned, and placed the trees, then finished the 

creation with moss.  Sounds simple, right?  It wasn’t that simple, but he did make it look easy.   

As a reminder, he used hydraulic cement (available at most large hardware stores) to secure the anchors and 

the muck is typically made up of the following three ingredients in equal parts:  long fiber sphagnum moss 

(wet), Michigan peat moss or black Kow soil additive, and Akadama dust.  Add the right amount of water to 

get to the ‘muck’ stage (think of a not too wet mud pie, that when thrown on a wall it would stick).    

 

Howard Starling was our lucky winner of the raffle and we look forward to seeing it progress.  One nice 

characteristic of this type of planting is that, according to Rodney, it will not need to be repotted.  

Congratulations Howard! ? 

 

   

     

Photos courtesy of Lance 

Williamson 
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Club Auction  

October 4
th

      

 

Are you getting ready for the auction next month?  Be sure to mark your 

calendar for this fun annual event and while you are at it, look around for trees 

or bonsai related items you no longer want.  It is a great way to pass it on and 

help the club at the same time.  There will also be plenty of pre-bonsai trees, 

seedlings, pots, and always some interesting odds and ends that find their way 

into the auction.   

 

How it Works 

All items to be auctioned should be delivered between 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. at North Haven Gardens in the large 

meeting room inside the greenhouse. Items will be checked in at this time and no item will be accepted after 

9:30 a.m. 

 

 You may either donate items for sale with all 

the proceeds going to the club, or you may 

split a portion of the proceeds with the club 

for any items or grouped items valued over 

$50.  

 Items valued at more than $50 are sold on an 

80/20 split. This means the seller gets 80% of 

the bid price, the club gets 20%. You decide 

your reserve price (the minimum you will 

accept for an item).  Your reserve price must 

be at least $50.  

 

 If you wish to split proceeds of a sale greater 

than $50, you must be a club member. If your 

membership has lapsed, you can easily join 

the club that morning for $25, which allows 

you to sell at the auction and also enjoy the 

benefits of membership through the end of 

2015. 

 Items under $50 value are considered 

donations to the club - no splits. 

 No items may be sold prior to or after the 

auction unless prior approval from auctioneer. 

 

All attendees must also register to receive a paddle in order to bid.  That means a bit of paperwork needs to 

be done before the auction begins so enjoy the time looking and visiting with others.  Anyone willing to 

bring some doughnuts?   

 

Once all the paperwork is done, the auction begins.  When all the items are sold it is time for checkout 

which means a bit more paperwork to do.  We accept cash, check (club members only), and credit cards.  If 

you are owed money after the auction, we will mail you a check within 7 – 10 day.  We appreciate your 

patience as it takes time to coordinate schedules among volunteers to reconcile our totals. 

 
Help Wanted 

An auction takes a lot of work so we need about 8 volunteers to help with getting material inventoried, 

people registered, material handled before, during, and after the auction, and check-out.  Please contact 

Diane Lowe at diane_lowe@live.com if you are willing to volunteer.  You will still be issued a paddle and 

able to bid on all items so you won’t miss the fun.  ? 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:diane_lowe@live.com
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Beginner Bulletine Board 

 
There are no ódumbô questions when you are a beginner at any new endeavor.  However sometimes beginners are reluctant to ask a question in a 
monthly meeting.  Got a question?  Send it to Diane at diane_lowe@live.com for an individual response.  Your question may also appear 
anonymously here in a future issue so that others can learn.   

Question:  What is all the fuss about bonsai soil? Why canôt I just use potting mix like my other potted plants?  They seem to be fine. 

Answer:  The overall health of your tree is directly tied to the health of its roots.  The roots need a porous soil mix to allow for good 

drainage and access to oxygen.  Potting soil is not porous enough and after a few days of rain the roots will be too wet and not able 
to get needed oxygen. They might survive it once or twice, but they will begin to decline and ultimately the tree will die.  By using a 
bonsai mix suitable to our area, you are encouraging good root growth which is essential to its long term survival.  We repot bonsai 
every year (or every few years depending on the tree).  One reason for this is that some of the bonsai soil breaks down over time and 
it becomes more difficult for the water to flow through. Healthy roots are also growing and filling up the space in the pot.  By 
introducing new fresh soil and pruning the roots, the overall health of the tree is restored.  Timing is critical for repotting.  It should be 
done when the growth above the soil line (foliage) is just waking up from its most dormant stage. For most native Texas trees that is 
late winter/early spring.  Repotting promotes new growth so fall is not the time to repot.     

.   

 

Do you subscribe to Bonsai Focus?  If not you 
might want to consider it.  Their monthly 
publication is loaded with interesting articles 
and beautiful pictures.  Check out their 
website too for videos, articles, links and 
more. 

http://bonsaifocus.com/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Link of the Month 

Facebook 

 
Are you a Facebook user?  Our club has a 
Facebook page and so does our Lone Star 
Bonsai Federation (LSBF) organization. 
Please consider using them to post pictures, 
comments, and questions for our group.  Letôs 
get active and let more people know about our 
great organizations. 

Septemberõs To-Do List 

This is a simple monthly checklist for those enthusiasts who have the 
knowledge and skill required to perform the tasks listed.  It is 
intended to tell you ówhatô to do, not óhow and whyò to do it.  Want to 
know more?  Send in any questions you might have or come to any 
monthly program to discuss further.   

 

All Species 

 Watch for surge of new growth and deal with it 

accordingly 

 Check air layers made earlier in the year and separate if 

ready 

Deciduous 
 Light pruning can be done; keep newly exposed foliage 

protected; no defoliation 

 Light fertilization (low nitrogen content) 

 Watch for insects and disease 

Evergreen/Conifer 

 Junipers can be thinned, wired, and styled 

 Continue to watch for spider mites on all conifers and 
lightly fertilize  

 
Flowering/Fruit 

 Light fertilization  

 Watch for insects and disease 

 
Tropical 

 Light trimming only 

 Can still be wired and styled but as temperatures begin to 

change the growth will slow  

 Light fertilization  

 

                                

 

 
Beginnerõs Bulletin Board 

mailto:diane_lowe@live.com
http://bonsaifocus.com/


BSD NEWSLETTER  PAGE 8 
SEPTEMBER 2014 

 

 

   Learning Opportunities 

 

 

            Bonsai Smiths                                 

       Upcoming Classes 

 

        

     January 25, 2014 - Japanese Black Pine Session I  

     February 8, 2014 - Repotting and Root Refinement  

     May 31, 2014 - Maple Tree Ramification and Refinement Session I  

     June 28, 2014 - Japanese Black Pine Session II / Juniper Workshop  

     July 12, 2014 - Maple Tree Ramification and Refinement Session II  

     November 15, 2014 ð Japanese Black Pine Session III ð Full 
 

We also offer soil mixes.  Our APL mix is now available!    
                                                                   Soil Prices (tax not included) 

APL Mix - 5 gal. - $59,  1 gal. - $15 

Akadama - $35 per 20 liter bag, Pumice - $4 per gal., Lava - $3 per gal. 

www.BonsaiSmiths.net 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 Kathy Shaner Seminar 
October 17th ð 19th 

Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center 
Austin, TX 

 

*    Seminar Theme:  Group Plantings, Root Over 

Rock Plantings, Raft Style Plantings  

*   Grafting Workshop  

*   Bring-Your-Own-Tree Workshop  
 

For more information, contact Collin Murphy at 

ckmurphy2000@gmail.com 
 

http://www.bonsaismiths.net/
mailto:ckmurphy2000@gmail.com
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www.benttreebonsai.blogspot.com 

 

www.timeless-trees.com 

 
www.bonsaismiths.net 

 
Howard and Sylvia Smith  

www.BonsaiSmiths.net Å Cultivators of fine trees 
bonsaismiths@earthlink.net Å Collection maintenance 
Tel#  (972) 754-9883 Å Private instruction 
Fax#  (972) 661-0694 Å Classes, lectures & demos 
 

www.hfimports.com 

 

www.dallasbonsai.com 

http://www.benttreebonsai.blogspot.com/
http://www.timeless-trees.com/
http://www.bonsaismiths.net/
http://www.hfimports.com/

